
 
                                                                                  18th March 2024 

 
 
The OddBalls Foundation 
 
Dear Charlie & Patrick,  
 
I hope you are both well.  
 
Please find this letter as a form of acknowledgement for the extremely generous £5,000 grant sent to 
The OddBalls Foundation on behalf of Penguins Against Cancer.  
 
Thank you for choosing to support The OddBalls Foundation. The work we do tackling Testicular 
Cancer across the UK would not be possible without such support, so we are hugely appreciative. 
The size of this grant will be a big impact.  
 
As the grant was proposed by Charlie Giles and Pete Davis, I’d like to extend my thanks to them, as 
well as their friendship group, Amir, Ailyn, and Kai. I’m really pleased to hear they were able to raise a 
considerable amount of sponsorship for PAC by getting involved with Wilder Student Fight Night 
London. Credits to them all for stepping into the ring! 
 
Our partnership with Wilder Student Fight Night has been incredibly prosperous and has made a 
significant impact to our engagement and reach as we look to target the demographic most at risk of 
developing Testicular Cancer. It’s also created fantastic opportunities for university students to 
support The OddBalls Foundation, and other charities, all whilst learning how to box. I hope 
everybody involved had a wonderful night at the event, following all their hard work and dedication 
with their training.  
 
As a charity, we’ve been fortunate to establish a competitive University Ambassador Programme over 
the last 6 years. The programme gives opportunities for 50 university students to represent The 
OddBalls Foundation alongside their studies, sporting commitments and university life. Our University 
Ambassadors create time to visit schools, universities, professional and grassroots sports club, 
military barracks, and the workplace, delivering free and engaging Testicular Cancer awareness 
workshops. Through education, awareness and encouraging regular self-checking, we aim to help 
identify possible concerns early so people have the confidence to seek professional help and 
hopefully receive vital treatment – ultimately, saving lives!  
 
The money from this grant will go towards supporting our London based University Ambassadors with 
their work in the community. We currently have students representing us at UCL, ICL, KCL, QMUL, 
RHUL, Brunel, and St Mary’s. If any PAC Members studying at Guy’s Hospital would be interested in 
the opportunity, please feel free to share my contact details with them – Kieran@myoddballs.com. We 
have many medical students involved and they all do an amazing job!  
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 
 
 
 

Kieran Kelly  
The OddBalls Foundation Manager 
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